	Minutes

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Academic and Student Affairs Committee Meeting
October 20, 2014


	Committee Chair Dr. S. Amjad Hussain was present, as well as Committee members Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole, Ms. Sharon Speyer, and Mr. Gary P. Thieman; Student Trustee Mr. Daniel D. Arendt was present; Dr. Laura E. Halpin was absent.  University Council Representative Dr.  Karen Hoblet was present; Community member Ms. Mary Fedderke was also present.   Other Trustees in attendance included Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh and Mr. John S. Szuch.  Additional attendees included Mr. John Barrett, Dr. Christopher Cooper, Dr. Cameron Cruickshank, Dr. Johnnie Early, Dr. Ruth Hottell, Dr. Kristen Keith, Dr. Patricia Komuniecki, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Dr. Dennis Lettman, Dr. Edmund Lingan, Dr. William Messer, Jr., Mr. Kelly Moore, Mr. David Morlock, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Mr. Pete Papadimos, Dr. Kaye Patten-Wallace, Dr. Linda Rouillard, Mr. Vern Snyder, Ms. Joan Stasa, Mr. Jon Strunk, and Mr. Kevin West.  

	ATTENDANCE



	The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Trustee Hussain at the Radisson Hotel in the Mahogany Ballroom Salon A.  
	CALL TO ORDER



	Trustee Hussain requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the August 19, 2014 Committee meeting and approve them as written. A motion was received by Trustee Cole, seconded by Trustee Speyer, followed by Committee approval.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES



	President Naganathan provided an update to the Board of Trustees on the continuous work that is being done to enhance UT’s efforts to prevent sexual assault and the way UT responds to and supports survivors of sexual assault.

He reported that Dr. Kaye Patten Wallace, Sr. Vice President for Student Affairs, and Ms. Jovita Thomas-Williams, Associate Vice President for Human Resources and Talent Development, just returned from a week of Advanced Title IX Certification Training.  This was an opportunity for top UT officials to hear from Title IX experts about the most recent recommendations from the White House, as well as to gain access to best practices from 4-year and 2-year colleges across the country in the areas of sexual assault and Title IX prevention and response.

Additionally, approximately a dozen UT employees took part in a Title IX training last month organized by the Ohio Attorney General’s office. Ms. Bisi Okubdejo of BallardSpahr, a former supervisory general attorney with the U.S. Department of Education’s Office of Civil Rights with extensive experience in advising colleges and universities on Title IX and The Clery Act compliance, led the session.  Based on these sessions, it is clear that many of the best practices across the nation are already part of current UT processes, including strong partnerships with external organizations and law enforcement. However, UT will also make some changes. 

Moving forward, based on the recommendations from the White House, students will no longer be included on the Student Code of Conduct adjudication panel for any cases involving sexual misconduct or Title IX complaints. Instead a single panel of specially trained faculty and staff will hear all cases involving Title IX. Dr. Nagi noted that the Student Senate recently passed a measure also calling for students to no longer be included on the panel.

In addition, UT will contract with Ms. Bisi Okubdejo to conduct a comprehensive review of the University’s response to sexual misconduct on campus, including:

· A review of UT’s Title IX policies and procedures, website and training program;

· Interviews with members of the campus community, including students, staff, administrators and law enforcement personnel who receive reports of sexual assault or have a role to play in responding to sexual assaults to determine how the process works, how it is perceived on campus;

· An audit of how UT handled sexual assaults during the 2013-2014 academic year; and

· An assessment of UT’s processes for tracking and keeping records on reports of sexual violence.

Ms. Okubdejo recently conducted a similar review at the University of Cincinnati. This overview is consistent with The University of Toledo’s commitment to creating a culture of sexual assault prevention, as well as a culture where survivors are encouraged to come forward and are well-supported through medical, academic, counseling, law enforcement and other resources.


	TITLE IX UPDATE

	Faculty Senate President, Dr. Karen Hoblet, thanked everyone for their well wishes during her recent leave of absence.  She provided brief comments about several Faculty Senate meetings that were held and reported they received a very informative overview and presentation on bullying and harassment policies.

	FACULTY SENATE



	Student Government President, Mr. Clayton Notestine, provided the Committee with a brief report of Student Government current activities and issues related to making campus safer, the It’s On Us Campaign, changing campus culture and ALICE training.  

	STUDENT GOVERNMENT



	Mr. David Morlock, Executive VP Finance and Administration/CEO UTMC, was invited to present Personnel Action Reports for October 20, 2014.  After Mr. Morlock’s presentation, Committee review and discussion, Trustee Hussain requested a motion to forward the Personnel Action Reports to the Consent Agenda for approval at the November 17 Board meeting.  A motion was received by Trustee Cole, seconded by Trustee Thieman, and approved by the Committee.


	PERSONNEL ACTION REPORTS



	Mr. John Barrett, Interim Provost and Executive VP Academic Affairs, reported that the Department of Pharmacology in the College of Pharmacy and Pharmaceutical Sciences is requesting to change its name to the Department of Pharmacology and Experimental Therapeutics.  The change in name is to better reflect the enhanced scope of the department’s research and teaching efforts, and the offering of a new Ph.D. program in Experimental Therapeutics.  This change has the support of the Deans, the College of Nursing, Medicine and Health Sciences, as well as the President.  Dr. Hussain requested a motion to forward this request to the Consent Agenda at the November 17 Board meeting.  A motion was received by Trustee Cole, seconded by Trustee Speyer and approved by the Committee.

	DEPARTMENT

NAME CHANGE


	Dr. Dennis Lettman, Dean of the College of Adult and Lifelong Learning, was invited to present the Committee with information about Valuing Ohio Veterans and House Bill 488.   Dr. Lettman provided background information about Governor Kasich’s Executive Order to support Ohio’s veterans by ensuring they are receiving the appropriate credit and credentialing for their military training and experience.   As part of this Executive Order, the Governor charged the Chancellor of the Ohio Board of Regents to work with the presidents of the USO to conduct a thorough review of institutional policies and practices and make recommendations for simplifying and improving the process for awarding college credit for military training, experience and coursework.   From this, the Valuing Ohio Veterans (VOV) Report was created with a comprehensive set of recommendations of what state departments, boards, commissions and institutions of higher education can do to support Ohio’s veterans and service members. After the VOV Report was released, House Bill 488 was included in the Mid-Biennium review which also includes many of the VOV Report’s recommendations.  The House and Senate unanimously passed HB 488 and it was signed into law by Governor Kasich on June 16 of this year.  To begin implementation of HB 488, the Ohio Board of Regents formed the Military Strategic Implementation Team (MSIT).  HB 488 required the Board of Trustees of each institution of higher education shall comply with several requirements by December 31, 2014.  Dr. Lettman reviewed each requirement and UT’s plan for compliance.  One directive requires institutions to adopt a policy regarding the support and assistance the institution will provide to veterans and service members.  The Ohio Board of Regents and the MSIT Committee provided a sample policy for institutions to adopt and UT Policy 3364-71-18: Veteran and Service Members’ Support and Assistance was drafted based on the sample for UT Board consideration and approval.   Another directive requires institutions to survey student service members and veterans and identify their needs and challenges as well as conduct follow-up surveys, at a frequency determined by the Board, to gauge institutional progress.  After brief Committee discussion, Trustee Hussain requested a motion to forward UT Policy 3364-71-18 to the Consent Agenda at the November 17 Board meeting.  A motion was received by Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Thieman and approved by the Committee.  Dr. Hussain then requested another motion to request that UT survey student service members and veterans once per academic year.  The motion was received by Trustee Speyer, seconded by Trustee Cole and approved by the Committee.   Prior to the meeting, Dr. Lettman distributed information to each Committee member about the UT Military Service Center.  UT has been named as a Military friendly School by GI Jobs magazine from 2009-2015.   He then reviewed the assistance and services the UT Military Service Center provides.

	VALUING OUR VETERANS


	Dr. William Messer, Jr. was asked to present an update about research funding.  He reported that awards received from July 1 through August 11 totaled $1,721,104 and those received between July 1 and October 7 totaled $7,459,395.  He identified sources of funding from July 1 through October 7 with a pie chart and showed an additional pie chart detailing areas of Federal funding from July 1 through August 11.  Dr. Messer supplied the Committee with a detailed list of awards received between July 1 and October 7, 2014 tracked by the Office of Research and Sponsored Programs.

	RESEARCH FUNDING UPDATE


	Dr. Edmund Lingan, Professor and Chair of the Department of Theatre and Film, was invited to present the Committee with information about the department.   He reported that during September 19-21, 2014 they were host to a fiftieth anniversary event that celebrated the department’s impressive history of experiential learning, career building, and community participation with three days of social activities and entertainment.  The event was developed by department founder Mr. Bernie Coyne and original office manager Ms. MaDonna Du Vall. At a dinner held during this time in September, alumni gathered to reminisce, express how their lives and careers were shaped by their time within the Department and talk about the department’s future.  Mr. Coyne was also honored and remembered by faculty and students. Dr. Lingan discussed the history of the Department with the Committee, as well as experimental theatre, strong advocates of theatre, the film program and evolvement of the building where the department currently calls its home – the Center for the Performing Arts.  Mr. Coyne dedicated the final years of his chairmanship to seeking support for this new theatrical space.  Dr. Lingan proudly discussed many former students who have gone into impressive graduate programs elsewhere and others who have gone on to become successful entrepreneurs, lawyers and even physicians.  He recognized the department’s focus on how the skills of theatre and film production can transfer not only to careers in the arts, but to careers in any area.  UT can be very proud of what the Department of Theatre and Film has accomplished and presented over the last 50 years.

	DEPARTMENT

OF THEATRE

AND FILM


	Dr. Ruth Hottell, Professor of French/Chair of the Department of Foreign Languages, was invited to the meeting to highlight her research about Francophone Women Filmmakers.  Dr. Hottell explained the Francophone filmmakers denotes French-speaking, not necessarily French.  Women filmmakers in France average 21% with Sweden next at 19%.  Women filmmakers in the U.S. equals approximately 5%; women presenting at Sundance equals 23%.  Dr. Hottell recited more statistics about Francophone filmmakers and contributing factors for the high percentage in France.  She discussed differences in women’s films and highlighted the life and accomplishments of internationally acclaimed graphic novelist, children’s book author, and filmmaker Ms. Marjane Satrapi and a pioneer it the field of filmmaking Ms. Agnes Varda.  Particularly relevant this week is the visit of Ms. Satrapi as guest speaker at the Authors! Authors! event on October 22, 2014 at the Toledo Lucas County Main Library.  Dr. Hottell provided a short list of publications about Francophone filmmakers.

	FACULTY SCHOLARSHIP HIGHLIGHTS


	Dr. Hussain announced that there was a need to go into Executive Session to discuss union negotiations and requested a motion, which was received from Trustee Speyer and seconded by Trustee Cole.  Ms. Stasa, Board Secretary, conducted a roll call vote --  Mr. Cole, yes; Dr. Hussain, yes; Ms. Speyer, yes; and, Mr. Thieman, yes.  After discussions, the Committee exited Executive Session with no action taken.

	EXECUTIVE SESSION



	With no further business to discuss, Trustee Hussain adjourned the meeting at  2:40 p.m.
	ADJOURNMENT
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